
 

 

Brewer’s Banter 

Apologies from Don and John 
Welcome to Aoibh, RYLA mentor Lucy and 
Aoibh’s mum, Win. 

 
      
 

     
 
        Welcome & Apologies 
 
 
 
 
 Attended Athelstone Lions 45th Anniversary 

celebration Saturday night. Club is going well 
and it was an excellent occasion. Highlight was 
President John Heffernan receiving life 
membership of Lions in recognition of his long 
and distinguished service (including 8 stints as 
President!) 

 Athelstone & Rostrevor/Campbelltown Kiwanis 
holding a film afternoon, Midday, Sunday 21st 
November at Regal Theatre. New James Bond 
film "No Time to Die". Cost $25pp including 
chicken & bubbly lunch. Tickets are limited due 
to Covid limits, so please let Simon know 
urgently if you'd like to attend. 

 Next market will raise funds for Mental Health 
via Australian Rotary Health. The Christmas 

Market will raise funds for our annual 
Operation Flinders support program. 

 Rotary Learning Seminar 27/28 November to 
be held at Charles Campbell College. Cost is 
$90 per person and the club will pay. A great 
chance to improve your knowledge of Rotary 
and prepare for leadership roles. 

 

Membership Poll Results:  
Item Votes 

Club signage at Heccies 5 
Hand out club flyers at the Market (maybe with a “freebie”) 4 
Target parents of RYLA & RYPEN 4 
Special meeting dates where we invite local residents/friends via letterbox drops 4 
Target UniSA Magill with various initiatives 3 
Short videos for use on social media and Market 3 
Local business engagement around Magill Village 2 
More joint meetings with community groups 1 
Establish a Satellite Club e.g., Magill Sunset 1 
Letters of thanks to speakers with market invitation 1 
Contact real estate agents seeking new resident information 0 

N= 9 

Other Suggestions  
Keep the subject alive by asking members to relate their own effort at meetings 1 
The flyer should have a space for a contact name and tel. number 1 
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JACKPOT  
Next week 

$5.00 
Sorry I omitted 

Graham’s $5.00 win 
last week 



 

 

Guest Speaker: Aoibh “(Eve)” Greenshields 
ROTARY YOUTH LEADERSHIP AWARDS 2021 

Aoibh recently attended the RYLA program 
sponsored by our club. The 6-day Rotary District 
9510 seminar was held at Nunyara Conference 
Centre, Belair in September, and 35 participants 
aged 18-24 attended sponsored by 28 clubs. 
  
She started off by telling us about her name, 
which is of Irish Gaelic origins. She explained how 
this caused some confusion amongst other 
attendees as they tried to read her name tag, and 
she was often called something like "Arb". But 
Aoibh is no shrinking violet and happily 
"educated" them. 
 
Attendees were provided sessions on Public 
Speaking, Social Entrepreneurship, First 
Impressions, Leadership Theory, Attitude, 
Resilience, and Advocacy and more. On top of 
that, Aoibh told us about many of the fun 
exercises that accompanied these sessions, such 
as having a beard competition as part of one 
(which her group won!). 
 
Although RYLA was very recent, Aoibh 
related stories on the character of the other 
attendees she met and feels she has made 
lasting friendships from the course, having 
now caught up socially with several other 
attendees. She was the youngest person at 
RYLA having only just turned 18.  
 
Aoibh described her attendance at RYLA (and 
previously at NYSF) as life changing. She 

sees things in very different ways and feels she 
has learned invaluable lessons. She also 
connected with other students studying 
Engineering at Uni, as she is. She has also 
become a foundation member of East Torrens 
Rotaract since attending RYLA. 
 
Aoibh's RYLA mentor, Lucy, was also a former 
RYLA attendee earlier this year and at only 19 
years of age put her hand up for this important 
duty as she also found it to be a life changing 
experience. They both commented that RYLA is 
somewhat ageless" and their relative youth 
compared to other attendees was not really a 
factor at all. 
 
In thanking Aoibh I commented just how 
heartening it is for us to hear the words she was 
saying. When we support attendees at programs 
like RYLA, we certainly hope that it is both 
beneficial and life changing for them, so to have 
confirmation of that is pure music to our ears. 
 
I'd like to also acknowledge the role Lindsay has 
played in advocating for support of our youth 
programs and directly doing the hard yards to 
connect with schools and finding people like 
Aoibh to take part, which is much harder than it 
sounds. You've done another amazing job Lindsay 
and should be very proud.  

  



 

 

From the Editor: 
ROTARY AT WAR 

This week is Remembrance Day, the 11th of November. It is one of the most 
important days on our commemorative calendar, when we acknowledge those 
who lost their lives during conflicts, in wars and peacekeeping or humanitarian 
operations. It is a day we stop, reflect and acknowledge their ultimate sacrifice in 
the name of freedom. 
As it is Remembrance Day, I decided to take a look at Rotary during World War 2. 
Here are a few snippets you may find interesting. 

“In the late 1930’s and early 1940’s Rotary International was finding its very 
existence threatened in Europe and on the other side of the world in Asia. 

As the war officially erupted, entire countries fell to German and Japanese 
forces. It was recorded in the book “A Century of Service-The Story of Rotary 
International - the Story of Rotary International” that 484 clubs and more than 
16,000 Rotarians were wiped off the rolls of Rotary during this time. 

In Europe, Rotary records were seized by the Gestapo, Rotarians were 
imprisoned, and in Warsaw 12 members of the local Rotary clubs were taken from a meeting and 
summarily executed. Some Rotary clubs burned every record of membership.  After Germany invaded 
France, French Rotarians continued to meet secretly.  From that Book, “A Century of Service,” this story 
was told by the French Rotarians. “One day we were having our club lunch when a German officer, a 
General Shippert, came into the private dining room where we were sitting. The last mouthful of food stuck 
in our mouths as we thought he was coming to arrest us. But he was a Rotarian and a past Governor from 
Germany and said he has come to pay his respects to International President Maurice Duperrey. We were 
so relieved!” 
 
As was the case in Europe, after the Japanese invaded China and other Pacific Rim countries, Rotary 
members in the Far East were imprisoned. In areas of the world controlled by Nazi Germany and Imperial 
Japan, it was difficult to be a member of Rotary; however, Rotarians, where and when they could, stood up 
to the challenge and Rotary membership made a robust recovery after the end of the war.” 
From Birmingham Rotary “Grams” 

 
Rotarians were active providing community service on the home front, especially in Britain, as they tried to 
restore some sort of normalcy to the lives of those who had lost everything especially during the Blitz. They 
assisted in the international arena through the distribution of funds, accepting fleeing refugees for the 
duration and maintaining contact with the Clubs in war torn areas.  
 

RI President  
Maurice Duperrey 



 

 

‘‘The war-time blitz of Britain proved costly to Rotary as it did to the nation as a whole. London 
unsurprisingly suffered the most. On one night, for example, the President, Vice-President and Secretary of 
the Rotary Club of Chelsea lost their lives.” 
 
‘‘During and after World War II, Rotarians became increasingly involved in promoting international 
understanding. A Rotary conference held in London in 1942 planted 
the seeds for the development of the United Nations Educational, 
Scientific, and Cultural Organization (UNESCO), and numerous 
Rotarians have served as consultants to the United Nations. “ 
 
“The last meeting of Rotary Club of Manila, the Philippines was held 
on the island of Corregidor on May 6, 1942, to induct Gen. Douglas 
MacArthur as an honorary member. Seven Rotarians conferred 
honorary membership on General Douglas Macarthur, in a dark 
tunnel amongst wounded soldiers, prior to the fall of Corregidor.”

 
 

REMEMBRANCE DAY – 11th NOVEMBER 
Remembrance Day is observed on 11 November to recall the end of First World War 
hostilities. Hostilities formally ended "at the 11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th 
month" of 1918, in accordance with the armistice signed by representatives of Germany 
and the Entente between 5:12 and 5:20 that morning.  

On this day we pay respect and pause for one minute to remember the service and 
sacrifice of our veterans and current serving personnel. 

Lest We Forget 
 

Quiz Question 
Native to Monserrat and Dominica in the Caribbean 
what is a “Mountain Chicken”? 

Answer: One of the world’s largest frogs. 
These frogs are now endangered as they have  

      almost been eaten to extinction.  
 
 

Ice Breaker 
Should there be an electric vehicle tax?  

SA plans to join Vic and NSW with an EV tax in July 2027. What are your thoughts?  

Some thought it was reasonable to pay a tax to maintain roads.A few thought if the 
government was serious about introducing electric vehicles they should be encouraging 
people to buy them, not adding taxes.Many were sceptical that the tax would go towards 

building and maintaining roads, but rather, end up in general revenue. 

General Douglas MacArthur 

Leptodactylus fallax  
alias  

“One unhappy 
frog” 



 

 

Upcoming Events 
Sunday 14 November   CMS MONTHLY MARKET 
8.30am -2.00pm. Campbelltown Memorial Oval 

Sunday 14 November   BLAZING HOT AFTERNOON 
fundraiser for ALLKIDS 

2:00pm to 5:00pm. Burnside Ballroom, Cnr Greenhill & Portrush 
Roads, Tusmore. 
$25.00 per head. www.trybooking.com/BUCDE 

Saturday 20 November   ROTARY INTERNATIONAL 
DISTRICT 9510 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
10.00am. Regal Park Motor Inn, 44 Barton Tce East, North Adelaide  

Saturday 27 November   ROTARY TWILIGHT SAIL on 
the “ONE AND ALL” 
6:30 pm. Tickets: $120.00 per person. Phone: 0432 495 603 

Sunday 28 November    
POLICE HISTORICAL MUSEUM Social Event  
2.00pm. Thebarton Police Barracks, Gaol Road, Adelaide.  
$10.00 per head. Afternoon Tea: $5.00 Numbers to Robyn 
please ASAP. 

Sunday 12 December    
END POLIO NOW FUNDRAISER MOVIE – “THE 
DUKE” 
2.00pm. Wallis Mitcham Cinema 
$20.00 per head.  
To attend phone PDG Bob Copper: 0418 802 986. 

Saturday 19 December   
CHRISTMAS AT THE 
BREWER’S Social Event 
Details to be advised 

 
Wednesday 26 January     
AUSTRALIA DAY BBQ Social Event 
5.00pm. Nightingale Park 

Friday 1 April - Sunday 3 April 2022    
9510 DISTRICT CONFERENCE 

Tanunda, Barossa Valley. Early Bird Registration now open. 
https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/conference-2022 
 
  

 

Simon thought we were getting 
too serious with “Thought of the 

Day”, so Simon says: 
 

“I can’t believe how 
heartless some parents are. 

When I told my parents I 
wanted to be a stand-up 

comedian and they laughed 
at me.” 

http://www.trybooking.com/BUCDE
https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/conference-2022


 

 

MARKET PRELIMINARY SET UP: SATURDAY 13NOV at 2PM 

Market Day Roster -14 November 2021 
First Shift including Set Up 0700-1100 

Robyn Stall Allocation / Serve till 10am  

Graham Cook Sausages and Onion, Zucchini Fritters 

Win Cook Bacon & Egg Sandwiches 

Ian Orders  

Colin Serve till 11am 

Safety Check List 

Until 1000 

Siony Serve 1000-1200 

Lindsay Raffle  

Meryl Sanitise Outside Eating Area  

Concordia Sanitise Ladies Toiles  

Simon/Greg Sanitise Men’s Toilets 

Monitor Pedestrian Flow 

 

John & Concordia Covid Check In  

 

Second Shift including Pack Up 1100-1500 

Mark Cook Sausages and Onions 

Simon Cook Bacon & Egg Sandwiches, Zucchini 
Fritters 

Suzette Orders  

Chris Serve 1100-1400 

Lindsay Serve 1200-1400 

Pauline Raffle  

Greg Monitor Pedestrian flow  

Robyn 

 

Graham 

Sanitise outside eating area / Ladies 
toilets 

 

Sanitise Men’s Toilets 

 

Bernard & Anne Covid check in  

Ian Collect stallholders’ money  

 

    DIARY NOTE:   BOARD MEETING WEDNESDAY 17NOV at CAFÉ VA BENE at 6.30PM 



 

 

In the spirit of reconciliation, the Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise acknowledges that we meet on the traditional country 
of the Kaurna people of the Adelaide Plains. We recognise and respect their cultural heritage, beliefs and relationship 

with the land and pay our respects to their elders past and present. 

 
Next Meeting: 7:00 am, 16 November 2021 

Heccies - 31 Fisher Street, Magill 
Club Contact: 0415 453 101 (Lindsay Davis) 

Guest Speaker: Adam Vella from Tindo Solar 

 

Meetings for Makeups: Please check with the club before attending 

 
 6.30pm Campbelltown San Giorgio Club  Henry St, Payneham   0407 724 699 

Tuesdays 
 6.15pm St Peter’s “Peripatetic” Check before Attending 0428 246 352 

 6.30pm Kent Town Lord Melbourne Hotel 63 Melbourne Street, Nth Adelaide 0433 387 082 

Wednesdays 

 7.15am Eastwood Royal Coach 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town  
(1st and 3rd Wednesday then 2nd and 
4th Wednesdays Bocelli Cafe Hutt 
St.) 

0416 367 289 

 1.00pm Norwood Manto Café Parade, Norwood 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays 

 

 6.30pm Norwood Kensi Hotel 1st, 3rd and 5th Wednesdays  
23 Regent St, Kensington 

0412 305 660 

 6:30pm Burnside Kensi Hotel 2nd and 4th Wednesdays 
23 Regent St, Kensington 

0481 373 266 

 6.30pm Morialta Tower Hotel Cnr St Bernards & Magill Rds, Magill 0497 159 737 

 Website  Facebook  Email 
magillrotary.org.au facebook.com/rotarymagill magill@rotaryclub.org.au 

 
     

 
Rotary District 9510 

 
Voice of Rotary 

rotary9510.org facebook.com/voiceofrotary.org.au 
 

President 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Simon Brewer 

  

Secretary 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Colin Hill 
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